
 

 

 
 
 
2 December 2011 
 
 
 
Company Announcements Office 
Australian Stock Exchange Limited 
10th Floor, 20 Bond Street 
Sydney   NSW   2000 
 
 
 
Dear Sir, 

 
Centro Retail Trust (ASX:CER) Suspension of trading 

 
As noted in CER’s announcement of 30 November 2011, the second Court hearing 
regarding Aggregation was held yesterday, 1 December 2011.  The Supreme Court of 
New South Wales approved the schemes that effect Aggregation, however determined 
that the orders approving the scheme not be lodged with the Australian Securities and 
Investments Commission before 11.00 am on Friday 2 December 2011.  This 
determination was made as a result of an application by PricewaterhouseCoopers. 
  
The maximum time permitted by the ASX for a trading halt having elapsed, Centro Retail 
Trust (CER) therefore requests that the ASX grant a suspension of its stapled securities 
effective immediately pending announcement of the outcome of the above.  
   
CER requests that the suspension be lifted on the making of that announcement. 
 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 

 
 
Elizabeth Hourigan 
Company Secretary 


